
ESNA - October 8, 2019 - Fall Meeting Notes  

Marleen Nienhuis - President of Friends of South End Library  

• Marleen Nienhuis has been FOSEL President since 2008. At that time the building was 
been used as a homeless shelter. 


• There are 7 people on the Board and they are looking for more volunteers to represent the 
diversity of the South End’s 28,000 residents and neighborhoods, and to provide input on 
future programming. 


• The Library will be closed for 3 months starting end of October to improve the flooring and 
workstation lay out. 


• Marleen took us through the main FOSEL programming as well as $127 million in capital 
renovation of the BPL and its branches. See below:







Michael Tormey - Boston Transportation Department 

• Michael Tormey is looking for neighborhood input on the Washington Street Silver Line 
Repainting project as well as related improvements. Below are his contact details. A 
website for residents to provide suggestions is still to be developed. 




Alison Ryan (owner) and Brigid Williams and Garret Goodridge (HW Architects) - 3 Bond 
Street  

• HWA presented their plans for redeveloping 3 Bond as well as the accommodation they are 
offering to abutters on issues that surfaced at the July 31 Abutters Meeting. They have 
offered the following to the owners of 1 Bond Street: 


1. To pay for an independent civil engineer (of John van der Stricht’s choosing) in order to 
make recommendations on the installation and operational aspects of the BWSC 
approved water recharge system. Secondly, that you are waiting for John van der Strich 
to confirm which engineer he has selected, when that work will be undertaken and how 
much it will cost. 


2. To extend Benjamin Construction’s roofing warranty from 1 year to 5 years. Additionally 
to use non-combustible Hardi Board materials for the shed dormer. 


3. To discuss and agree with John van der Strich the placement of the 2 condensers and 
the use of acoustic insulation blankets in such a way to minimize the impact on the 
quality of life of 1 Bond Street. 


• HWA have offered the following to the owners of 1 Bond Street: 


1. To extend Benjamin Construction’s roofing warranty from 1 year to 5 years. Additionally 
to use non-combustible Hardi Board materials for the shed dormer. 


2. To respect the easement associated with the rear of the property. 


The architects were encouraged to confirm this offering in writing to their abutters ahead of the 
next Abutters Meeting which is expected early November before the November 12 ZBA 
Hearing. 


Other Neighborhood Updates 

• John McLachlan and Colleen Fitzpatrick provided an overview of the new ESNA email 
service. 


• The current slate of Officers with the addition of Mary Chowdhury as Secretary was voted 
on and approved.


• Ringgold Park and Waltham Street Halloween are set for October 31 


Next ESNA social is December 10, 2019 at the Eagle on Tremont  


